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information is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please immediately notify us by telephone on 0208 
551 5555. 
 
 Please consider the environment before printing this email 
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Historic England, 1 Waterhouse Square, 138-142 Holborn, London EC1N 2ST 
Telephone 020 7973 3700  Facsimile 020 7973 3001 

HistoricEngland.org.uk 
Please note that Historic England operates an access to information policy. 

Correspondence or information which you send us may therefore become publicly available. 

 

 

 

City Planning Delivery Unit                 Our ref: HD/P 5034/54 
Westminster City Council 
 
By e-mail: planningpolicy@westminster.gov.uk    
                   

            14 August 2015 
      
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
City of Westminster – City Plan Basement Revision (Regulation 19 consultation) July 
2015  
 
and Article 4 Direction for basements 
 
Thank you for consulting Historic England on the draft City Plan Basement Revision and the 
associated Article 4 Direction. As the Government’s adviser on the historic environment, and 
a statutory consultee in the context of Strategic Environmental Assessment (SEA), Historic 
England is keen to ensure that the conservation and enhancement of the historic 
environment is fully taken into account at all stages and levels of the Local Plan process.  
 
Accordingly, in consultation with the Greater London Archaeological Advice Service (GLAAS) 
we have reviewed this consultation in the context of the National Planning Policy Framework 
(NPPF) and its core principle that heritage assets be conserved in a manner appropriate to 
their significance, so that they can be enjoyed for their contribution to the quality of life of 
this and future generations. Having done this, Historic England advises that: 
 
City Plan Basement Revision  
Historic England welcomes the clear references in this proposed policy to heritage assets 
(points 3b and 9). Specifically we are pleased that the document makes specific reference to 
the potential impact of basement developments on listed buildings, and to archaeology. This 
should help applicants address these issues at an early stage in the development planning 
process.  
 
Nevertheless, as the two are different issues we would suggest that you split the paragraph 
on heritage (currently pp.7-8) into two. This is important with regard to archaeology as the 
excavation of a basement normally necessarily involves the destruction of archaeological 
remains within its footprint. Therefore it would be helpful if the reasoned justification were to 
make reference to the Archaeological Priority Areas within the City of Westminster, cross 
referencing where these can be found. You could also direct applicants in need of further 
advice to the GLAAS team ).   
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Date: 01 September 2015 
Our ref:  164106 
 

 
Ms Lisa Fairmaner 
Westminster City Hall 
Victoria Street 
London 
SW1E 6QP 
 
 
BY EMAIL ONLY 
 
 

 
 Sustainable Development 
 Hornbeam House 
 Crewe Business Park 
 Electra Way 
 Crewe 
 Cheshire 
 CW1 6GJ 

 
 T 0300 060 3900 

  

Dear Ms Fairmaner 
 
 
New article 4 directions: Office to Residential and Basements 

 
Thank you for your consultation dated 31 July 2015 and received on 31 July 2015.
 
Natural England is a non-departmental public body.  Our statutory purpose is to ensure that the 
natural environment is conserved, enhanced, and managed for the benefit of present and future 
generations, thereby contributing to sustainable development. 
 
Natural England does not consider that this new article 4 direction poses any likely risk or 
opportunity in relation to our statutory purpose, and so does not wish to comment on this 
consultation.  
 
The lack of comment from Natural England should not be interpreted as a statement that there are 
no impacts on the natural environment. Other bodies and individuals may wish to make comments 
that might help the Local Planning Authority (LPA) to fully take account of any environmental risks 
and opportunities relating to this document. 

 
If you disagree with our assessment of this proposal as low risk, or should the proposal be amended 
in a way which significantly affects its impact on the natural environment, then in accordance with 
Section 4 of the Natural Environment and Rural Communities Act 2006, please consult Natural 
England again. 
 
We really value your feedback to help us improve the service we offer. We have attached a 
feedback form to this letter and welcome any comments you might have about our service.  
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
David Allcock 
Consultations Team 
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Miles, Nina: WCC

From: McEllistrum Richard < >
Sent: 08 September 2015 13:20
To: Planning Policy
Subject: Article 4 consultation - Basements

Article 4 consultation – Basements 
 
Thank you for consulting TfL.  I write in response to consultation undertaken on 16th July 2015.  TfL have 
no comments in regard to the proposed Article 4 direction, which relates to the removal of Permitted 
Development rights in relation to basement development that may otherwise have been allowed under Part 
1 , Schedule 2 of the GPDO 2015. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Richard McEllistrum I Principal Planner  
Borough Planning, TfL Planning,  Transport for London  
T:  
A: 10  Floor, Windsor House, 42-50 Victoria Street, London SW1H 0TL 
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